
WARWICKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984, SECTION 14 
 

TEMPORARY CLOSURE OF PUBLIC FOOTPATHS N57, 
N57A & N11 IN THE PARISH OF ARLEY 

 
Warwickshire County Council made a Temporary Traffic Order 
closing Public Footpaths N57, N57a & N11 in the Parish of 
Arley, to all traffic. 
 
The closure was required for the safety of the public whilst 
drainage and maintenance works were being carried out to the 
embankment either side of the railway. 
 
The Order commenced on 25 January 2019 and was due to 
expire 25 July 2019. However, the Secretary of State in 
exercise of his powers under Section 15(5) of the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984 has directed that the Order shall continue 
in force until 24 January 2020 or until the works to which it 
relates are completed, whichever is the earlier (unless the 
Secretary of State issues a further direction).  
Please note: Weather permitting, it is anticipated that the works 
will be completed by 6 September 2019. 
 
Access to and egress from properties and land situated 
adjacent to the length of footpath to be closed, if any, will be 
maintained where possible. 
 
An alternative route will be signed and is available via: R57a 
and a permissive route across private land. 
 
The team dealing with this matter at Warwickshire County 
Council is Rights of Way (Tel: 01926 412 883). Any enquiries 
relating to the works may be directed to the contractor dealing 
with this matter on behalf of Network Rail, Matthew Goaley for 
Bruton Knowles LLP (Tel: 0121 200 1100). 
 
S Duxbury, Assistant Director of Governance and Policy, Shire Hall, Warwick.  
18 July 2019 


